Town of Pierceton
Special Meeting Minutes
Pierceton Community Building
November 27, 2023 @ 10:00 am

Purpose of Meeting
To revisit issues that need attention prior to the December regular council meeting,

Present

Council president Matt Brubaker. Council members Tom Barker (arrived at 10:20) and
Janet Castle. Clerk-Treasurer Myra Mast. Town Attorney Tammy Keirn. Casey Boggs
Town Superintendent.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes for the Public Hearing regarding the Sidewalk Project that was held on
November 11, 2023, at 6:30 pm were approved.

Surf Internet
e Surf Internet will provide a $10,000 performance bond.
e There will be an emergency internal civil crew on call 24 hours a day.
e Crews will start the week of December 4, 2023.
¢ Janet Castle motioned to approve Surf Internet’s request to move forward with
installation of the fiber internet in the town.

Ashley Ryman
e Seeking to gain the town's support in the process of obtaining a supplemental 210
alcohol permit for Kaleidoscope (formerly the United Methodist Church
Building).
o The license would be for the business only and is not transferable to any
other business but the wedding venue.
o With the license, the owners will be able to control the amount of alcohol
that is consumed at each event.
o The business is pushing for July 2024 as their first event.
o The council would like a letter of support submitted to Matt Sandy at Area
Plan and a copy to Ashley Ryman.

Deputy Clerk Salary
¢ Kelly Engle has agreed to come back to work in the clerk’s office.
e Resolution 11-1-23 was approved to set her full-time wage at $18 an hour, her
insurance benefits will be effective December 4, 2023, when she resumes her full-



time employment, and her vacation will resume on her original full-time
employment date of January 1.

Other Business
* Council denied a request to allow the builder of a new home in Pierceton to delay
the payment of the tap fees until after the home sells.
o Casey Boggs submitted a request to the council to allow a Pierceton resident to
put up a fence around his business and stated it would not interfere with the town

utilities. Council stated they had no issue with it if the resident abides by the
county ordinance.

Adjournment

There being no further business to come before the Council, by a motion duly made and
seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 11:07 am.
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